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In this issue you will find your guide to the village show for 2023.

Also lots of community events coming up and some new advertisers …
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Gift Vouchers
Can be purchased for any amount or
for Afternoon Tea to be enjoyed in our
café or to takeaway. Our gift vouchers
make the perfect gift for anyone and
can be spent in the café or shop.

Opening Times
Monday -Saturday 9:00am-5:00pm

Sunday 10:00am-4:00pm
Bank Holidays 10:00am-4:00pm

Contact Us
hello@farmshopatcranswick.co.uk

01377 271038
www.farmshopatcranswick.co.uk

mailto:hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
mailto:hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
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Funded by Hutton Cranswick Parish Council and
advertising, The Bulletin is produced and delivered
monthly by our team of volunteers to every address in
the village.  If you need help with:

Advertising – Margaret on 07919 444155
Deliveries – Gary on 07795 202559
Diary Dates/handwritten items – Sue M on 275333
Design and graphics for your item – Richard on the
email below.

Contributions are always welcome.   The Bulletin relies on
contributions from local people to keep it as interesting
and relevant as possible to life in our village.   If you would
like to send an item for publication please email this to the
address at the bottom of this notice, where it will be
picked up by one of the team:  they will do their best to
acknowledge receipt within 2–3 days.

Guidelines for Contributors and details of Advertising
Costs can be found on the village website:
www.huttoncranswick.com under the Community
Information tab.

All items for inclusion in The Bulletin must be with us by
the 16th of the month, otherwise we cannot guarantee
inclusion.

Please note our email address:
hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com

When contacting our advertisers please tell them that
you saw their advert in The Bulletin.
Disclaimer: The Bulletin does not have any responsibility
for the content of published advertisements.

Printed by WoldTech Digital Print Networks.

It’s pleasing to report that 2023 started on a number
of positive notes.
At the end of January volunteers turned out in force to
plant some 500 trees at Gate House Lake beside the SRA.
This formed part of the national Queen’s Canopy initiative
and was organised by the Parish Council in conjunction
with Humber Forest.

A Burns Night celebration held at Foreman’s Garage raised
£1,750 for St Peter’s church.

The Parish Council agreed to a feasibility study into
installing a bandstand on the Green.  This will include a
survey of opinion in the village:  see page 17.

A ”February Frolic” was held at St Peter’s church, with
entertainment provided by village residents.  Trish writes:
“It was lovely to see so many people enjoying time
together sharing food and entertainment.  Who would
have believed there was so much talent in Hutton
Cranswick?  We were treated to piano duets, violin and
flute duets as well as solo performances, and three
guitarists who sang a range of great songs. And
interspersed between the music were a poet, a linguist in
Yorkshire Dialect, and a budding tap dancer.  Thank you to
everyone who took part”.

Local police were pleased to report that they had
recovered a tractor worth £30,000 which had been stolen
from a farm in East Yorkshire in January.   This was thanks
to a tracking device being installed:  the police advise
farmers to fit a tracker to all high-value mobile farm
equipment.

Plans have now been published for events celebrating the
King’s Coronation weekend from Saturday 6th to Monday
8th May.   The Coronation Service will take place on the
morning of Saturday 6th at Westminster Abbey.  On Sunday
7th there will be a special Coronation Concert at Windsor
Castle, which will be broadcast by the BBC.  On the same
day neighbours and communities are invited to share food
and fun together in the Coronation “Big Lunch”:  residents
may want to hold street parties as they did last year for the
Queen’s jubilee.  There will be a Coronation Party at the
SRA including a “have a go” event – more details will be
published nearer the time.   Monday 8th, a bank holiday,
has been designated as the “Big Help Out”, and will
highlight the positive impact of volunteering.   More details
are awaited.   Please remember that grants of upto £500
are available for appropriate projects – see page 17.

Voters will need photo ID

From May this year voters will need to show an approved
form of photo identification.  This could be a passport,
driving licence, bus pass or blue badge.   You can even use
expired ID as long as the photograph still bears a strong
resemblance.  People who do not have any of these can
now apply online for a free voter certificate as long as they
are on the electoral register.  They will need a current
photo and their national insurance number.  Alternatively
they can register with the East Riding of Yorkshire Council
for a postal vote.

mailto:hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
mailto:hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

EVERY WEEK
Monday Community Choir 7:30-9:00pm at SRA Rotsea
Lane. For more information contact Fiona on 07984 657071
or www.ywcc.org.uk
Monday Tai Chi 7:00pm-8:30pm at WI Hall, Cranswick.
£5.00 per session. For more information contact Ted on
01482 865353 or 07399475129
Tuesday Pop In 2:00-4:00pm at WI Hall Cranswick £2.00
includes tea and biscuits. For more information call Rose on
01377 270220
Tuesday Pregnancy Yoga Classes 6:00-7:00pm (6 week
block) at SRA Rotsea Lane.
For more information contact zoeruns@hotmail.co.uk

Wednesday Friendship Coffee Club 10:30am-12:30pm at
SRA Rotsea Lane
Thursday Village Quilters 1:00–4:00pm at WI Hall
Cranswick. For more information contact Linda on 01430
810002
Thursday Community Cafe, Friendship & Food 10:00am-
4:00pm at St Peter’s Church, Hutton. Free to all.
Friday Youth Club for Grown Ups 10:00-11:30am at SRA
Rotsea Lane Entrance £2.00 includes coffee or tea and
biscuits

MARCH
Thursday 2 ‘An Evening with Anna’ 7:00pm at Hutton
Cranswick Methodist Chapel (see advert for details)
Friday 3 World Day of Prayer (Churches Together) 2:00pm
at St Peter’s Church, Hutton. All Welcome
Wednesday 8 WI Craft 2:00-4:00pm at WI Hall, Cranswick.
£3.00 per person. For more information contact Val on
01377 270278
Saturday 11 Pig Bingo (eyes down) 7:30pm at WI Hall,
Cranswick
Monday 13 & 27 Library Van 10:00am-5:00pm outside
Hutton Cranswick Primary School
Tuesday 14 WI Meeting 7:15pm at WI Hall, Cranswick
Wednesday 15 Bingo Night 6:45pm, Eyes Down 7:30pm at
the Bowls Club (behind The White Horse), Cranswick
Friday 17 Quiz Night 7:30pm at SRA Rotsea Lane. Booking
Required. Please contact
HuttonCranswickSRA@outlook.com or phone Secretary
07942 353818

Saturday 18 Fashion Show 2:30pm at Foreman’s Car
Showroom. Tickets £5.00 in advance from Janet on 01377
270258.
Sunday 19 Mothering Sunday Service 10:45am at St
Peter’s Church, Hutton
Wednesday 22 Parish Council Meeting 7:00pm at WI Hall,
Cranswick

FUTURE DATES

Saturday 1 April Village Wide Treasure Hunt & Craft Stalls
2:00pm  Maps & stalls at WI Hall, Cranswick. Proceeds for
Hutton Cranswick Playgroup
Sunday 9 April Easter Eggstravaganza 10:45am at St
Peter’s Church, Hutton
Friday 14 April Easter Bingo at Foreman’s Car Showroom
Saturday 22 April Craft & Produce Market 10:00am-
2:00pm at Foreman’s Car Showroom (then every 4th
Saturday until November:  27 May, 24 June, 22 July, 26
August, 23 September, 28 October, 25 November)
Saturday 6 May King Charles III Coronation
Sunday 7 May King’s Coronation Party at SRA Hall & Field
Sunday 14 May Village Wide Boot Sale 9:30am-2:30pm
organised by Friends of School

Sunday 25 June Open Gardens 11:00am-4:00pm around
Hutton Cranswick
Saturday 22 July Hutton Cranswick Village Show
Sunday 30 July 10K Charity Run and Family Fun Day at SRA
Rotsea Lane
Saturday 25 November Christmas Market at Foreman’s Car
Showroom

To have your events listed in Dates for your Diary please email hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
or for handwritten contributions to The Bulletin contact Sue Moody on 01377 275333.

mailto:ginasimpson@btinternet.com
mailto:ginasimpson@btinternet.com
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Yorkshire in Bloom Competition
We have entered in the Royal
Horticultural Society (RHS) Yorkshire
in Bloom competition 2023 in the
Large Village Category. Judging will
take place between the 1st – 16th July

2023.    We are also inviting businesses and youth
organisations to take part this year in their relevant
categories. We will publicise participants in the April
Bulletin.

Sustainability
Judges last year suggested that we should be encouraging
residents and youth groups to plant more pollinator
friendly plants throughout the village to attract bees,
hover flies and other insects.   If you would like to join in
by planting pollinating plants here are a few suitable
suggestions which you could try. It is by no means a
comprehensive list and you may already have some of
these in your gardens:  Purple Salvia, Lavender, Sedums,
Nepeta (Catmint), Herbs: Rosemary, Thyme, Marjoram,
Alliums, Comfrey, Verbena Bonariensis, Honesty,
Echinacea, Buddleias, Calendula, Marigold, Hardy
Geraniums.

The In Bloom team will be putting this into practice as well
in the containers and ground beds around the village.
Therefore, rather than pick specific colours for the planting
this year and building on the comments from the RHS

judges the team decided that the planting theme for this
coronation year will be sustainability.

Volunteers
We are sorry to announce that Sue Jackson has resigned
from the In Bloom team for personal reasons. Sue has
worked with Village In Bloom for many years and has
helped the team with her knowledge of plants, how to
propagate them and display them. She has also been
Treasurer on more than one occasion. We are going to
miss her expertise. Our heartfelt thanks go to her for all
the work she has done throughout the village.

Therefore, we are looking for volunteers to plant up and
look after two of the areas in the village which have been
previously cared for by Sue:

� The tubs outside the Club House at the SRA
� The four containers in Hutton Road

If you can volunteer for one of these areas, please contact
Gina or Heather for a discussion about what is required.

To have your events listed in Dates for your Diary please email hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com

For more information on Village in Bloom
please contact:  Gina Simpson at:
ginasimpson@btinternet.com
or on 01377 270173 or
Heather Teare at:
heatherateare@gmail.com  or on 01377
270187

mailto:ginasimpson@btinternet.com
mailto:ginasimpson@btinternet.com
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Hello,

March is here. The nights are getting lighter, which
means Honey, my dog, and I can get out for an evening
stroll. Have you noticed the Spring bulbs bursting into
colour:  daffodils, crocuses and hyacinths to name but a
few? Hey folks, the winter is over, the clocks soon go
forward into British Summertime, and we can start to
look forwards to the lovely long spring and summer
days.

March is also the season of Lent, that special time of
looking forward to Easter. So why is Lent so important?
And why do people give something up for Lent?  When
something seems difficult to understand I often turn to
hymns for help, and it is the hymn ‘Forty days and forty
nights’ that best sums up Lent:

Forty days and forty nights
thou wast fasting in the wild
forty days and forty nights,
tempted still, yet undefiled.

Let us your endurance share
And from earthly greed abstain,
With you vigilant in prayer,
With you strong to suffer pain.

Keep, O keep us, Saviour dear,
ever constant by your side,
that with you we may appear,
at the eternal Eastertide.

Wonderful words that speak, firstly of Jesus, as He faces
temptation in the Judean desert. This time in the
wilderness comes just before Jesus begins His work on
earth. It shows His humanity, prepares Him for His work,
and is an example to us that we can depend on God the
Father.  The hymn goes on to encourage us to use this
time to pray and to fast, hence the idea of giving up
something and replacing it with prayer or study for Lent.
If we do this through Lent, we travel through a time of
testing, of trial and finally triumph – till on Easter Day
we stand with the risen Christ.

Take time to enjoy the month of March and the six
weeks of Lent, which will take us to Easter Sunday, and
the glorious outcry of ‘Jesus Christ is Risen.’ Ponder
again over the Greatest Story, and be lost in wonder,
love and awe that our Father in heaven sent Jesus to
save us.

Take care, enjoy the month of March.

Love Trish

THE BENEFICE OF HUTTON CRANSWICK WITH SKERNE,
WATTON AND BESWICK

CONTACT DETAILS
We are understandably receiving quite a lot of enquiries for Christenings and
Weddings, and have therefore set up a new and improved system.  Please use
the following designated email address:
Hcn_chris_wed@outlook.com

FOR ANY OTHER ENQUIRIES …
Trish Barker (Reader) Tel:  01377 270091, Gwyn Southall (Reader) Tel:  01377 253572
Dr Robin Freeman  (Churchwarden) Tel:  01377 270547 Ruth Pickles ( Churchwarden) Tel: 01377 270474

SERVICES FOR ST PETER'S IN MARCH

 5 March  - 10.45am  - Family Service

12 March -  10.45am  -
Choral Communion

19  March  - 10.45am  - Family Service -
  Mothering Sunday

19 March  -   4.00pm  -
Choral Evensong

26 March  - 10.45am  - Choral Praise

Also the World Day of Prayer on 3 March -
see page 26

mailto:Hcn_chris_wed@outlook.com


7

Hutton Cranswick Methodist Church

Lay Pastor John Gleaves
07553 226811

MethodistPastorjohn@gmail.com

This month we will be celebrating Mothering Sunday on
the 19th March. It is a time to remember and give thanks
for all that our mums have done for us. My Mum was not
exactly a brilliant cook.  She once gave my siblings and me
a piece of deep fried cod which was burnt on the outside
- but still frozen in the middle!  I suppose it was her fishy
version of a Baked Alaska.

But despite these shortcomings my mum was a lovely,
kind, caring and generous person and I am very grateful
for all she did to make our lives special. Although our
mums may not be perfect, we generally love them
anyway and miss them when they are no longer around.
Of course I was no angel, but despite this I knew my Mum
loved me.

Whether we want to get close to God or not, he knows all
about us, the good and the bad and yet the love God has
for each one of us is unconditional. It’s a love we can
always rely on, no matter what we may think of
ourselves.  Whether you are feeling close to God or not at
the moment and whatever your personal circumstances,
God is ready to welcome you with open arms and he will
not turn you away.

In the Bible Romans 8:38 it says “And I am convinced that
nothing can separate us from God’s love. Neither death
nor life, neither angels or demons, neither our fears for
today nor our worries about tomorrow - not even the
powers of hell can separate us from God’s love.”

Dear God, we thank you that you love each one of us, so
much that we will never be able to fathom the depths of
your love.  Help us not to be fearful or worried, but to take
time each day to be thankful and be open to your
transforming love. Amen.

Methodist Pastor John

Hutton Cranswick Methodist Chapel are delighted to be
hosting ‘An Evening with Anna’ on Thursday March 2ⁿd at
7pm.  Anna is the daughter of a friend of mine who was
brought up in Essex but for the last few years has lived and
worked in Lebanon.   She is a talented poet and dramatist.
Her work is based in Beirut and she is involved with the
refugee community as well as working with Lebanese
people there. As well as writing and performing to both
children and adults, Anna’s company offers practical
support to the people who are living in difficult conditions in
the camps there.  One initiative ‘Made Clean’ involves
taking a van with washing machines on board to allow
people to have access to clean clothes. Anna has travelled
extensively in the Middle East and recently returned from
Iraq where she and her group were able to perform
sketches and plays in the refugee camps there, offering
hope and joy to the children there, most of whom have
lived through some terrible trauma.

Anna will be bringing some of her poetry as well as telling
the story of life in the Middle East and there will be an
opportunity for answering your questions.  Refreshments
will be served. All are welcome.
     Sue Howett (contact details above)

mailto:Hcn_chris_wed@outlook.com
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Considering Volunteering?

The Bulletin are looking for extra help with
administration: sending out reminders; answering emails;
helping with monthly meetings; occasional proofreading.
If you have some free time and could help in any way with
the above tasks, the team would be pleased to hear from
you.
For more information, in the first instance, please contact
Lynn: anvilcorner02@gmail.com
The Bulletin is a valued community publication produced
and delivered by enthusiastic volunteers.
Please consider joining the team!

mailto:anvilcorner02@gmail.com
mailto:anvilcorner02@gmail.com
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From Our School
Recounts by Year 2 Pupils

On Wednesday we had a special visitor called
Catherine. She showed us how to use old toys.
First she put us into groups. Next she put us in
places so we could try the toys and I got the
ball and cup I was the first person to get the
ball in but Mia was the champion. We did lots
more my favourite was the Kaleidoscope. Finally
we played pick up sticks and dominoes.
By Oskar

On Wednesday we had a special visitor called
Catherine. First we sat down on the carpet and
she showed some old toys. After that we
played with some of the old toys. Next we
played with the kaleidoscope. Meanwhile it was
fun playing with the kaleidoscope. Next me and
my group we went to the Jacobs Ladder it was
fun. After that we went on the puppet.
By Mia

Retelling a Story using a Story Map by
Year 2 Pupils

Dexter and the Baby Dragons

A long time ago in a faraway land called
Roserock there lived a dragon called Dexter.
He was dark green and spiky looking. His eyes

glowed red in his deep dark cave. Everyone was
afraid of Dexter so he had no friends. One
Wednesday when Dexter was sleeping in his
cave he heard a loud commotion near by. He
creeped to the cave and there were three gold
green and red baby dragons flying in the sky.
How scary it was! The baby dragons were
breathing fire balls. Dexter scooped the baby
dragons up and took them back home. A few
months later Dexter went back to the village
and everyone greeted him with a big smile and
he lived happily ever after.
By Trixie

Dexter and the three baby dragons

A long time ago in Roserock lived a dragon
called Dexter. Dexter was dark gloomy spiky.
Dexter eyes glowed red in his deep dark cave.
Everyone was afraid of him. One Wednesday
Dexter was sleeping in his cave until Dexter
heard a commotion. There was three baby
dragons flying in the sky. The baby dragons
were breathing fire balls. Everyone was running
away. Dexter bravely flew to the three baby
dragons and scooped them with his humungous
wing. And brought them to his cave. A few
months later Dexter came to the village and
everyone greeted him. Dexter lived happily
ever after.
By Wilson

mailto:anvilcorner02@gmail.com
mailto:anvilcorner02@gmail.com
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P.A. WATSON
JOINERY AND FENCING

All work incl: laminate flooring, door
hanging, cupboards, wall units,

decking, fencing, pergolas.

No job too small

Free estimates, call Paul

07949803755
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The Rocket
A short story by local author James Noble

So many came that day to see from a distance the
wonder that would impel them into the future, the

marvel that defied science, their imaginations, and beyond.
But most would know that only the chosen few might soon
be transported to a new world far beyond their dreams and
hopes, a world where there was anticipation of a better life
for their families in these modern times, where tyrants
could no longer hold sway over them and dictate whether
they could eat or starve.

 It was the beginning of a journey that none could
imagine, but one that most who knew of it would see as
the destiny of mankind, and would give much to be aboard.
And yet, there were still those who feared that such speed
and pressures could tear the human body apart, despite
the reassurances of those who designed and built it.

 That this would be the future of mankind, there was little
doubt, and many would find their destinies aboard it, and
some to build many like it and even surpass it, their names
cherished for years to come in the history of their species.
For a hundred years there would be nothing like them, each

challenging space and time, competing one against another
to fulfil the endeavours of science.

 Some distance away, eyes widened at the scene before
them, one they had never seen before,  nor could ever
imagine. One small boy managed to crawl closer
undiscovered, and gazed upward at the cylindrical shape
that stretched high above him, up toward the sky, seeing
the wisps of vapour that told of history about to be set in
motion. He gasped at the science that allowed it to exist,
understanding nothing, but feeling the ground begin to
shake beneath him as the moment drew closer.

 Those rich enough, and with the necessary courage
began to board, guided by engineers who sought to
reassure them. Intrepid as they might be, the faces of some
betrayed their anxiety, still unsure of where this journey
would take them.

 One day, the boy would look back at the launch of such
monsters, and those that came after, and the names that
would live in the history of his nation, monsters that would
carry humans to places beyond their wildest dreams,
mighty monsters that ate coal and breathed fire and steam.
Monsters like Mr. Stevenson’s engine, the Rocket.
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Time to get walking again!

With Spring on its way we start
to think about getting out to
walk in the beautiful English
countryside again, but where to
find new and interesting walks?

The Wold Rangers Way is a challenging circular trail
which winds its way 44 miles over the Yorkshire Wolds
through amazing chalk landscapes with dry valleys
with stunning wildlife alongside vibrant market towns
and ancient Wolds villages. It also captures the unique
history of the Wold Rangers and ensures that their
names and stories live on forever.   The Wold Rangers
were around in the 19th and early 20th centuries – men
(and some women) who roamed the region living and
working on the land in a nomadic way.  They used to
be a familiar sight camping out on the green lanes and
chalk pits.

You don’t have to do the whole 44 miles in one go!
There are a number of circular walks covering the
Way, ranging from 3.5 to 22 miles.  These walks are
described in a series of leaflets available from the
Driffield Town Council office in Market Walk – they
cost £7 for a pack of 8 or £1 each.

You can also get more information from
https://woldrangersway.org

A circular walk round Beverley
● The starting point is the Leisure Centre on Flemingate.

Leaving the Leisure Centre, turn right at the main
entrance onto Flemingate.  After 150 yards turn right
onto Spark Mill Lane.  Continue over the drain to a T
junction, turning right along the track past Cherry Tree
Cottage.

● Stay on the main track to cross the railway line with care
and around further bends to reach Long Lane.  Turn left
along the road and on the bend by a house turn right into
Willow Lane.  Go past the caravan site and through a gate
to reach a further gate at the housing estate.

● Turn left along the metalled path and stay on it where it
bears right near a small copse (where the 10/13 mile
routes leave the corner of the estate).  After 300 yards,
pass left of the play area and diagonally across the field
to a gate onto Shepherd Lane.

● Turn right to cross Lincoln Way and straight on up the
A164, Victoria Road.  Turn right to cross with care at the
traffic island, heading back towards town across the end
of Normandy Avenue.

●At the white house turn left up the lane, then turn right
opposite the playing field taking the footpath around the
bottom of the quarry, turning left through gates into a
field.  Turn right to pass a small copse to reach a gate
onto the Westwood.

●Go straight ahead to cross Walkington Road.  After 50
yards turn right down the central grassy path towards the
middle of the bottom fence.  Pass through a gate and
take the footpath alongside Minster School down to a
corner of Ellerker Road.  Turn right, then left down
Central Avenue to cross The Leases and down to the main
road.

● Cross with care to a triangular green and down Minster
Moorgate, passing the Minster to reach Eastgate.  Turn
right and follow round into Flemingate and across the
level crossing back to the Leisure Centre.
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HUTTON CRANSWICK 7th VILLAGE SHOW

Village Green Saturday 22nd July 12pm to 4pm

SHOW SCHEDULE

SHOW ENTRY RULES AND GUIDANCE

Entry forms to be returned to the Village Show Box in
Hutton Cranswick SPAR by Saturday 8th July

ALL EXHIBITS TO BE BROUGHT TO THE EXHIBITION TENT ON
THE VILLAGE GREEN ON SHOW DAY BETWEEN

9AM AND 9.30AM

1. Entry forms must be returned by Saturday 8th July 2023. Late or in-
complete submissions cannot be accepted.

2. Entry Fee: No charge, all classes free this year

3. Entries limited to 3 per person per class

4. Children’s classes are open to all children who are within the age
categories specified in each class on the day of the show. Where no
age is specified, you must be under 16 years of age on 22nd July 2023

5. Adult classes are open to anyone of any age

6. All classes are open, except where stated

7. Three prizes to be presented in all classes: First prize: £3; second
prize: £2; third prize: £1

8. Only home grown and homemade produce to be shown except
where stated

9. All entries must have been produced or completed after 23rd July
2022

10. All exhibits must be staged between 9am and 9.30am on show day.
Late entries will not be accepted

11. No exhibits may be removed before 4pm and all exhibits must be
removed by 4.30pm on show day

12. Prizes will be awarded on merit even if an exhibitor gains more than
one prize in a class

13. All prize money will be available immediately on the day of the
show. Any prize money not collected by 4.30pm on the day of the
show will be returned to show funds.

14. Whilst every care will be taken of exhibits, the show committee will
not be held responsible for any loss or damage.

15. The committee reserves the right to reject any exhibits.

PLEASE MAKE SURE YOUR ENTRY FORM IS CORRECT

_____________

CHILDREN’S CLASSES

...Children’s Vegetables & Flowers...
Classes in this category need not be home-grown

1. An animal made of vegetables and/or fruit
2. A miniature garden in a seed tray
3. Garden flowers in a jam jar

...Children’s Handicrafts & Art...
(Classes 4, 7, 10, 13 & 16 should be no bigger than A4)

4. A picture (artwork, any medium), 4yrs or under
5. A paper crown for the coronation, 4yrs or under
6. Any form of handicraft, 4yrs or under

7. A picture (artwork, any medium), 5-6 yrs
8. A decorated wooden spoon, 5-6 yrs
9. Any form of handicraft, 5-6 yrs

10. A picture (artwork, any medium), 7-8 yrs
11. A model in lego, 7-8 yrs
12. Any form of handicraft, 7-8 yrs

13. A picture (artwork, any medium), 9-12 yrs
14. A plant pot person, 9-12 yrs
15. Any form of handicraft, 9-12 yrs

16. A picture (artwork, any medium), 13-15 yrs
17. A scene in a shoebox, 13-15 yrs
18. Any form of handicraft, 13-15 yrs

...Children’s Cookery...

16. Four pieces of a traybake
17. A plate of four homemade decorated cupcakes
18. A gingerbread person (any decoration)

___________________________________________________

DOG SHOW
Seeking a sponsor

... your business?

2.30pm

Best puppy, Most like their owner, Best small dog

Happiest dog, Best pair (two dogs), Best coat

Best biscuit catcher, Best odd couple (two dogs)

Best trick, Best veteran

Rosettes for 1st, 2nd, 3rd & more

Best in Show Rosettes

New!

Champion of Champions Trophy!

Dogs must be kept under control and on a lead at all times

Enter on Show Day, before 2.30pm (£1 per entry)
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ADULT CLASSES
open to anyone of any age

...Fruit & Vegetables...

22. A bunch of herbs (at least four varieties)
23. Three onions (fastened)
24. Three potatoes
25. Four tomatoes
26. Four carrots
27. Any fruit (three of same)
28. Any other vegetable (three of same)
29. Biggest vegetable (compared with its own kind)

...Flower Arrangements...
Classes in this category need not be home-grown.

Accessories may be used. Vases not provided.

30. An arrangement including container, that represents ‘a nation of
gardeners’.

31. An arrangement: ‘Climate Change’
32. A PETITE exhibit: ‘Our Planet’ (not exceeding width/depth 25 cm,

height 25 cm).

...Flowers...
Vases will not be provided

33. FIVE stems of sweet peas (any variety)
34. THREE stems of any one variety of flowers
35. A vase of mixed garden flowers, perfect for pollinators
36. Best scented rose (ONE stem)
37. THREE stems of dahlias (same variety)

...Cookery...
38. Four sausage rolls
39. A savoury flan/quiche (any flavour, approx. 6”)
40. Four fruit scones
41. Fruit pie (any flavour, approx. 6”)
42. Lemon drizzle cake
43. Four homemade decorated cupcakes
44. Coronation cake (decoration only, to celebrate The Coronation of

King Charles III)
45. Val’s set recipe: All IN ONE CAKE

3 eggs, beaten. 175g (6oz) caster sugar, 175g (6oz) margarine,
175g (6oz) self raising flour. 1tsp baking powder.

1) Simply put all the ingredients in a large bowl or mixer and beat until
smooth and glossy.

2) Divide mixture evenly between two tins & level the surface.
3) Bake at 180◦C for 20 minutes until well risen.
4) When cool, fill with jam.

Got a tractor? Modern or vintage,
please bring it to the show!

BEST TRACTOR
1st, 2nd and 3rd prizes will be awarded by public vote on Show Day

The overall winner will be awarded the
Barrie Foreman Memorial Cup

donated by Foreman’s Garage
_____________

...Preserves...
Entries must be labelled on the jars, (not the lids) with the

contents and date made

46. Jar of chutney
47. Jar of lemon curd
48. Jar of raspberry jam
49. Jar of strawberry jam
50. Jar of marmalade
51. Jar of sweet or savoury jelly
52. Jar of jam (any other flavour)

...Homemade Beverages…

53. A bottle of homemade wine, fruit or flower
54. A bottle of homemade soft drink (still or fizzy)
55. A bottle of homemade sloe gin
56. A bottle of homemade gin-based liqueur, any other flavour
57. A bottle of any other homemade fruit liqueur (not gin-based)

...Art & Photography...
No bigger than A4

58. A portrait (photograph)
59. A pet (photograph)
60. ‘Climate Change’ (photograph)
61. A wild animal (photograph)
62. A picture in paint, pastel, ink or pencil
63. Artwork, any other medium

...Handicrafts...

64. An item of jewellery
65. A crocheted item
66. A knitted item
67. A needlework item (cross stitch, tapestry, embroidery etc)
68. Paper craft (any form)
69. A completed page from a colouring book (mindfulness etc)
70. Any other handicraft
71. ‘Coronation gift’, any form of handicraft

TROPHIES
‘Children’s Handicrafts & Art’ Trophy (classes 1-15) donated by Designs by Tabbykat
‘Sarah’s Orchard Kitchen’ Trophy (classes 16-18) donated by Sarah’s Orchard Kitchen

‘Best Grower’ Trophy (classes 19-21) donated by Cranswick Garden Centre
‘Ted Sanderson Trophy for Vegetables’ (classes 22-29) donated by Mrs J Norton and Mrs D Sinton

‘Emma Norton Trophy for Flower Arranging’ (classes 30-32) donated by Mrs J Norton
‘Sally Sanderson Trophy for Flowers’ (classes 33-37) donated by Mrs J Norton and Mrs D Sinton

‘Val Thompson Trophy for Cookery’ (classes 38-45) donated by Val Thompson
‘Women’s Institute Cup for Jams and Preserves’ (classes 46-52) donated by Hutton Cranswick WI

‘Southlands Cup for Art & Photography’ (classes 58-63) donated by Southlands
‘Cecelia Frost Trophy for Handicrafts’ (classes 64-71) donated by Mrs J Norton and Mrs D Sinton
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Hutton Cranswick Parish Council

Minutes of the Meeting of the Hutton Cranswick Parish Council, held on the 25th January, 2023.
The meeting was held at the WI Hall, Main Street, Cranswick and commenced at 7.00 pm.

Present: Councillors: Alderton, Ingham, Kelly, Richardson (in the Chair), Mrs Simpson, Swan, Teare, Thompson,
Wilkinson. Ward Councillor: Evison. The Clerk recorded the minutes.

23/001 Apologies: Councillors: Holtby, Lock, Poolford, Sibley-Calder. Ward Councillor: Dewhirst.

23/002 Declaration of Pecuniary and Non-Pecuniary Interests: –
Cllr Ingham - Item 10(a) Minute 23/008(a) – Non-pecuniary – In-Bloom Member.
Cllr Mrs Simpson -Items 10(a)(b) Minutes 23/008(a)(b) – Non-pecuniary – In-Bloom Member/SRA Committee

23/003 Minutes – Resolved – That the minutes of the meeting of the Council held on the 21st December, 2022, be
approved and signed as a correct record (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Ingham).

23/004 Financial Monitoring – (a) East Riding of Yorkshire Council had confirmed receipt of Hutton Cranswick Parish
Council’s precept demand form in the amount of £37,051.00 (b) the monitoring report, payments, receipts,
variances, current account cashflow and bank statements and bank reconciliation (£111,023.41) as at month 10,
were noted.

23/005 Owl Box – Resolved to accept the proposal from Cllr Kelly for a new post for the owl box to be installed at
Centenary Wood in the sum of £50 (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Alderton).

23/006 Footpath/Cycleway from Cranswick to Hutton (SRA) – Two potential routes had been considered to date.
The first starting at the railway station car park and following the boundary with the railway line crossing through
two landowners’ fields and coming out at the track at the gatehouse lake and through to Rotsea Lane. Cllr Thompson
had made some initial enquiries with one of the landowners and Northern Rail.

The second started at Eddlemere Lane and followed the public right of way that came out at Howl Lane.
East Riding of Yorkshire Council had some general observations of the route, recognising it would be a significant
undertaking to achieve a paved, lit cycleway link between Cranswick and the SRA sports field. It was confirmed that
one of the Powers of Parish Councils was to provide light and maintain footpaths and bridleways. Some key matters
to consider included; landowner consent; legal agreements; user support; infrastructure cost (an indicative budget in
the region of £150,000.00) and maintenance and energy costs.

Cllr Evison agreed to explore if any grant funding was available for the Project.
Cllr Thompson agreed to consult with landowners.

23/007 Planning Application:

(a) 22/03995/PLF: Erection of extension to house new biomass boiler with associated plant and silo, following
removal of three existing biomass boilers, plant, silo and associated housings at Dignity Manufacturing Production,
Unit 1, Cranswick Industrial Estate, Beverley Road, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QE – Full
Planning Permission – Resolved – Not to object to the application (proposed Cllr Alderton/seconded Cllr Swan).

(b) 22/03997/PLF: Erection of extension to house new biomass boiler with associated plant and silo, following
removal of two existing biomass boilers, plant, silo and associated housings at Dignity Manufacturing Production,
Unit 2, Cranswick Industrial Estate, Beverley Road, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QE – Full
Planning Permission – Resolved – Not to object to the application (proposed Cllr Alderton/seconded Cllr Swan).

(c) 22/04058/VAR: Variation of Condition 6 (approved plans) of planning permission 17/03306/PLF (Retention and
change of use of temporary building used as home office to holiday accommodation, including alterations and
installation of flue) to allow the use of a shallow pitched roof rather than a flat roof at 95 Main Street, Hutton
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Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QY – Variation of Condition – Resolved – Not to object to the application
(proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Ingham).

(d) 22/04085/PLF: Erection of a storage shed in garden (Retrospective Application) at 95 Main Street, Hutton
Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QY – Full Planning Permission – Resolved – Not to object to the
application (proposed Cllr Ingham/seconded Cllr Swan).

(e) 23/00041 HEDGE: Hedgerow removal and replanting along the A164, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire
– Hedgerow Removal Notice – Resolved – Not to object to the application (proposed Cllr Thompson/seconded Cllr
Swan).

23/008 Representatives reports: -

(a) In Bloom – Cllr Mrs Simpson had circulated the annual Report for 2022 which was noted. The In Bloom team held
its AGM followed by an Ordinary Meeting on the 23rd January, 2023. The vacancy of treasurer was appointed at the
AGM. The Ordinary meeting was well attended, with new volunteers being introduced to established team
members. The team was to enter the Yorkshire in Bloom Large Village Category and encourage other businesses to
enter the competition. Network Rail had some general maintenance to complete at the Station. It was agreed that a
reminder letter be sent to Network Rail, from the Parish Council, reminding them of the outstanding work (proposed
Cllr Ingham/seconded Cllr Kelly).

Cllr Mrs Simpson circulated the revised “Welcome to Hutton Cranswick” leaflet.
It was noted two broken leaflet holders were to be replaced.

(b) SRA – An update from Cllr Ingham was noted.

23/009 The King’s Coronation Community Fund – East Riding of Yorkshire Council had made available a grant fund
to support communities across the East Riding, which planned to organise activities to celebrate the Coronation of
King Charles III in May 2023. Parish Councils were eligible to apply for funding. Applications would also be considered
in partnership with other groups or organisations, providing the Parish Council was the lead applicant. The fund was
to help with the costs of community events, street decorations, themed artwork, commemorative benches etc, up to
a maximum of £500 and a minimum of £100 per project.

23/010 Bandstand on the Green – Resolved to accept a proposal from Cllr Teare to undertake a feasibility study for
a bandstand on the Green. This would serve as a lasting memory to Her Late Majesty The Queen as well as a focal
point and community facility for the village. The study would include a survey of opinion in the village, an
investigation into the planning and statutory requirements, the design and cost of such a structure. There would be
no cost to the Council in undertaking the study (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Alderton).

23/011 KCOM to undertake works on The Green – Resolved to invite a representative from KCOM to the next
meeting to explain the extent of the works to be covered by the proposed Wayleave (proposed Cllr
Thompson/seconded Cllr Richardson).

23/012 Play Area – Guidance from the Council’s insurance broker regards using a competent person for the fitting of
consumables to play equipment was noted.

23/013 Queen’s Canopy Project – New Woodland at the SRA – The Conservation Volunteers (TCV) had confirmed
the planting of the Woodland was to be undertaken on the 30th and 31st January, 2023. The Event was promoted in
the Driffield and Wolds Weekly, with volunteers welcome to come and help. The In Bloom Group was to give
assistance. The SRA clubhouse would be available on the 30th January for refreshments.

23/014 Scotland to England Grid Link 2 (SEGL2) Project – Cllr Thompson had agreed to attend a Landowners
Meeting. It was Resolved to submit the completed questionnaires on: land and drainage, accommodation works
and relevant farming information. A copy was to be provided to the Tenant for information (proposed Cllr
Thompson/seconded Cllr Richardson). It was noted there was an Information Event on 7th February, 2023.
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23/015 Payments – £4,740.69

Resolved – To approve the payments, as presented (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Alderton).

23/016 Additional payments received after the publication of the agenda: – £958.80

Resolved – To approve the payments, as presented (proposed Cllr Thompson/seconded Cllr Wilkinson).

23/017 Community Safety – Resolved to accept an offer from Humberside Police to assist the Council to introduce
the Community Speed Watch Scheme. The Scheme aimed to make the roads safer by altering driver behaviour to
stay within the designated speed limits (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Richardson).

23/018 Correspondence – The following correspondence was received and noted: -

(a) Household Support Fund for Oil Customers - YORSwitch Bulk Oil Scheme.
(b) Emergency Temporary Traffic Regulation Order - Part of Southgate – 3rd to the 10th January, 2023.
(c) My Community Alert - January 2023 edition of OUR NEWS.
(d) Police - Driffield and Rural Ward and East Wolds and Coastal Ward Update – January, 2023.
(e) East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s Town and Parish Council Communication Review Panel – Survey.
(f) KCOM full fibre broadband coming to Hutton Cranswick.
(g) Alleged illegal parking near the junction of Main Street, Cranswick and Southgate.
(h) Thanks, from Driffield School and Sixth Form for the donation towards the Twilight Bus Service.
(i) The monthly inspection log of the Play Area.

23/019 Next Meeting – 22nd February, 2023, at the W.I. Hall, Cranswick commencing at 7.00 pm.

23/020 Exclusion of press and public to resolve that due to the confidential nature of the business to be transacted,
the press and the public are excluded from the remainder of the meeting (Section 1(2) Public
Bodies Admissions to Meetings Act 1960) – Resolved – That the public were invited to leave the meeting (proposed
Cllr Richardson/seconded Cllr Swan).

23/021 Written Instructions to Land Agent – The Royal Institution of Chartered Surveyors (RICS) updated regulations
required its members to have written instructions from their customers. The Agent had requested the Parish Council
to re-affirm their existing Agreement. It was Resolved to sign the Terms of Agreement as Managing Agent for the
farming allotments, as presented (proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded Cllr Thompson).

Cheque
No Name Details Net of Vat VAT

Total
(including

VAT

3876 Autela Payroll Services Limited Payroll process 01/10/2022 - 31/12/2022 43.59 8.72 52.31

3877 Hutton Cranswick WI Hire of Hall 20.00 20.00

3878 Opus Energy Pond - Electricity standing charge/usage period 02/12/22 to 02/01/23 20.78 1.04 21.82

3879 T. Eling Landscapes and Garden Services Centenary Wood: Pruning and dead wood removal 204.00 40.80 244.80

3880 Business Stream Garden allotments - water charge: 17/09/22 - 16/12/2022 44.36 44.36

3881 S. Sanderson Salary 450.44 450.44

3882 Ian Sibley-Calder Expenses re purchase of consumables for defibrillators (22/299) 248.95 49.79 298.74

3883 BDS (Yorkshire) Ltd Repairs to footpath from School to Main Street (22/281) 3006.85 601.37 3608.22

Total 4038.97 701.72 4740.69

Cheque
No Name Details Net of Vat VAT

Total
(including

VAT

3884 East Riding of Yorkshire Council Supply and install salt bin at Rotsea Lane (22/017) 382.00 76.40 458.40

3885 T. Eling Landscapes and Garden Services Re-instate damage to The Green (22/300b) 417.00 83.4 500.40

Total 799.00 159.80 958.80
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23/022 Annual Leave – Resolved to approve a request from the Clerk for annual leave in 2022-23 and 2023-24, as
presented (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Alderton).

23/023 Centenary Wood – Perimeter Fencing – Five companies had been invited to submit a costed proposal for
undertaking repairs to the perimeter fence. Of the three submissions received Contractor A; offered a more
comprehensive and detailed proposal; had considerable experience in undertaking the scale and type of work that
was needed to make good the fence; had a reputation for delivering work to a high standard; and had previously
carried out work to the satisfaction of the Council. The Clerk confirmed that the cost would be contained within the
original budget total payment figure. It was Resolved to accept an estimate from Contractor A in the sum of £9125.00
(proposed Cllr Thompson/seconded Cllr Teare).

Part of the fence was within the Hutton Conservation Area. Advice on any permission to commence the work was
awaited from the planning authority.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.25 pm.
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It is time to ….
….. PLAY INDOOR SHORT

MAT BOWLS!!
New members always welcome; See

website for more information
https://huttoncranswick.com/bowls-club

Hutton Cranswick Bowls Club
At rear of White Horse Inn, Main Street,

Cranswick. YO25 9QN

WANTED

A cleaner for an elderly couple
in Londesborough Road for 2
hours a week, to start in April;

no animals.
Please contact Tel Number

202072.
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Hutton
Cranswick
WI report Beavers and Cubs have been put through their paces

recently by Sam from “Country Fit” as part of their
badge work on health and fitness. They’ve also
chopped vegetables themselves and turned it into a
stir-fry as part of Chinese New year celebrations. They
all enjoyed the ‘hazard kitchen’ which had been set up
especially dangerously by the Leaders to see how many
hazards they could spot and they all did well. One
revealing experiment was the use of the glow in the
dark hand cream, which shows how well they wash
their hands – some were very good, others there is
maybe room for improvement shall we say.

Scouts have successfully planned and run a games night
for themselves this half term. They have celebrated
both Burns night, by making kilts and Scottish attire
from newspapers, and Chinese New Year by cooking.

Contact cranswickscouts@gmail.com

February 14th 2023.

The annual meeting took place in the WI Hall, with a very
good attendance from members. The results of the year’s
competitions were announced and prizes awarded.

In 1st place was Christine Davison. 2ⁿd Val Thompson and 3rd
Lyn Neill.

Treasurers’ reports were then given and approved, followed
by the annual report from President, Gwynneth Richardson.
Gwynneth then stood down as president. Christine Davison
has agreed to be the new president.

After some fabulous refreshments the meeting carried on
with a light hearted quiz.  The results of this month’s
competition, a handmade valentines card, were announced:
1st Susan Lambert, 2ⁿd Lyn Kennedy, 3rd Christine Davison.

There will be no competition in next month’s meeting which
takes place on Tuesday 14th March 7-15pm in the WI Hall.

Have you ever thought about joining the Trefoil
Guild? Whether you are involved in Girlguiding or
not the Trefoil Guild is a wonderful opportunity to
meet like-minded people to share your next
adventure – whatever that might be!

Trefoil Guild acts like a branch of Girlguiding and its
members agree to support the guiding ethos –
including the pledge to help other people. Many
members pass on their skills and knowledge to
local guiding units. Trefoil gives you a chance to try
something new, take on a new personal challenge
and escape the daily routine whilst having lots of
fun!

Our local group is held at Driffield Methodist
meeting room 7pm to 9pm and we meet on the 3rd
Monday of every month. It is a friendly group of
ladies, open to anyone aged 18 or over and you do
not need to be a past member of Girlguiding. Some
of our members are also leaders in local guiding
units.

Our current programme for the year includes
speakers, meals out, an annual trip, an auction
night and events where we meet with other Trefoil
Guilds.

We would love some new members, please come
along and see what we do!

For more information, please contact Sue Barnett
on 01377 252873.

My Guild
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http://www.eastriding.gov.uk


Hutton Cranswick Parish Council
      Clerk: Mr Steve Sanderson

      Bella Cottage, Sheepman Lane,
    Cranswick, YO25 9RA

   Tel; 01377 270058
    e-mail: hcpcouncil@gmail.com

Richard Alderton
Tel: 271848
Tom Holtby
Tel 270393
Lynda Ingham
Tel: 07432 558051
Joanne Kelly
Tel: 270737
Martin Lock
Tel: 271329
John Poolford
Tel: 270539
Stephen Richardson
Tel: 270248

Ian Sibley-Calder
Tel: 07770 632893
Gina Simpson
Tel: 270173
Richard Swan
Tel: 07711 623967
Melvyn Teare MBE
Tel: 270187
Russel​l Thompson
Tel: 07753 134146
Kelly Wilkinson
Tel : 07890 548787

​The next Council Meeting is on Wednesday  22 March
starting at 7.00pm.  The meeting will be in the WI Hall.
Details will be published on the village notice boards and
website at least 7 days in advance of the meeting.
The meeting is open to the public and early in the Agenda,

the public and councillors may ask questions or make
statements (limited to 3 minutes per person).

For further information please contact the Parish
Clerk. There are January’s minutes in this Bulletin.
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MAKE A CHANGE – BECOME A COUNCILLOR

Are you passionate about your community?  Do you
have innovative ideas and want to help to make
change?  Perhaps you have concerns about
particular issues?  People from all backgrounds who
reflect their community are needed to put
themselves forward to represent local residents.

Parish and town councils and councillors make a
massive difference to the quality of life of local
people.  They are passionate about their
communities and seek to make a change to help
improve the lives of local residents.   Local councils
run numerous services, such as introducing solar
panels, developing housing provision, establishing
youth projects, managing allotments and open
spaces, maintaining footpaths and so on.

Becoming a councillor is a rewarding experience as
you will be able to make a change in your
community.   A councillor’s role can include
developing plans for the area, helping with
problems and ideas, representing the community,
working with community groups and talking to the
community about their needs.

The main requirements are that you need to be
over 18 and to have lived or worked in the ward or
parish for at least 12 months.  If there are more
nominations than seats available, elections will be
held on 4th May.  If you are interested in becoming
a councillor (either for the parish or ward) a good
idea would be to talk to one of the existing
councillors – see the list of parish councillors
opposite.   The final deadline for applications is 4th
April 2023.  Full details about the role of councillors
and the application process are available on the
East Riding Council website www.eastriding.gov.uk
under the “Council” heading.

Allotments:
These are situated on Beverley Road. If you would like to rent an
allotment of approximately 1/10th of an acre for £15.00 per
year, please fill in an application form and send it to Steve
Sanderson, Clerk to Hutton Cranswick Parish Council.

An application form is available on the council’s website. When
a plot becomes available you will be contacted. Thank you.

http://www.eastriding.gov.uk
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